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CHAIR MATEO: The meeting for the Housing and Human Services Committee for October 6,
2005, will come to order. For the, for the record the Members present this morning we
have the Committee Vice-Chair Joe Pontanilla, Members Charmaine Tavares and
Council Chair Riki Hokama. Joining us soon will be Member Johnson who is currently
tied up in traffic coming in from Lahaina this morning. Also with us this morning our
Committee Staff. We have our analyst Lance Taguchi, and our secretary Yvette Bantilan.
Also with us from the Corporation Counsel Mr. Ed Kushi, Jr., and Director of the
Housing and Human Concerns Alice Lee. Also, with us this morning as part of our
resource we have Mr. Giovanni Rosati with the Maui Hou ... , Maui Nui Housing Task
Force as well. We do have individuals signed up to testify this morning, and these are
individuals who have testified with us before. Just to reiterate the ground rules, three
minutes to testify and a minute to complete. We're gonna start off with Mr. Rosati from
the Maui Nui Housing Task Force first, and as he approach, this is a real good time to
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pull out your cell phones and your pagers and turn them off. Please recognize yourself
and advise us whether you represent an organization or not. Good morning .
. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY ...
MR. ROSATI: Good morning, Chair and Members of the Committee. My name is Giovanni
Rosati and I'm the coordinator for the Maui Nui Housing Task Force and, urn, based on
what I understand is gonna be a portion of what you're gonna talk about today, I just
wanted to give some further information, kind of background about where the Maui Nui
Housing Task Force policy ... how they were developed when it comes to, uh, where do
we choose to apply this requirement, affordable housing requirement.
This was, it was a topic of lengthy discussion within the group. Again the group was
very diverse. And, urn, there was, you know, we settled on all residential projects often
units or more and the ten being to, uh, keep it from applying to family subdivisions. But
the reason that we went for all units or that the majority of the members of the committee
went for all units is 'cause we couldn't find accurate information in terms of what was
entitled residential but there had not been a project on. If there's very little of that left
well then tying it to a change in zoning is not gonna be that big of a difference but we
simply didn't know. And there was a strong dissenting opinion of members in that
working group that it should be tied to change in zoning. So in fairness to them I'm here
to communicate that as well whereas the majority of us felt let's err on the side that will
create the most number of affordable units and so thereby apply it to all projects.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, any questions for Mr. Rosati? So I guess I can ask. I
can start off by asking you then the initial intent was to take a look at not only ... not
limiting the requirements strictly to rezoning applications that was the initial beginning of
your discussions?
MR. ROSATI: Uh ... no, I wouldn't agree with that. I would say that we came to it with an
open mind that everybody did, yeah.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay.
MR. ROSATI: And that there was a difference of opinion about what was appropriate and
we-... and there was a lack of ... complete information and so the majority of us, myself
included, sided with to apply it to all residential developments and thereby create the
most amount of housing that we can for the working families.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay, thank you, thank you. Members any questions? Thank you very
much.
MR. ROSATI: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: The next individual to testify is Joan Martin.
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(pause)
MR. MARTIN: Good morning, Council members. My name is Joan Martin, and I've been a
member of the Maui Nui Housing Task Force for the past 29 months. This morning I'm
testifying as an individual. I wish to thank you for the many hours you have devoted for
the issue of helping Maui families obtain the dream of homeownership. I know this is a
complex issue with many things to consider, and I want to commend you for doing the
hard work that will ultimately result in an ordinance that everyone will be able to
understand.
During the past 29 months I've spoken to many individuals who live and work here and
want to stay on Maui with their families. I've also visited with the number of developers
who like the idea of an ordinance so they will know exactly what's expected of them
before they present a project for approval. When this complex and exciting process is
complete, we'll all be proud of what you have accomplished. I really just wanna take a
few moments to thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, any questions? Thank you very much. The Chair
would like to recognize the presence of Member Johnson. Good morning. Members,
I ... well, first of all that was the last individual who signed up to testify. If there's
anyone interested in testifying you're welcome to do so. Please come on down to the
podium, do your testimony. And when you're done if you can step over to the desk and
fill out your, your form.
MS. KAMA: Good morning, Mr. Chair and Council members. My name is Tasha Kama, and
I'm here to speak on behalf of an issue that that's very close to my heart which is
housing, and I just wanna talk about just one thing regarding housing in our County.
I'm a strong advocate for housing on Hawaiian Home Lands. My whole life is spent
making sure that the Department of Hawaiian Home Lands creates more housing for
Hawaiians across the State. With the presence of our Governor and the Department of
Hawaiian Home Lands Chair, Mr. Micah Kane, they have managed to move that
department at such an accelerated rate that we have now more Hawaiians who are able to
qualify for homesteads where leases are being issued. The exciting part about that is the
Section 8 Housing Program allows mortgages on Hawaiian Home Lands through that
program. That program is being administered across this State for many Hawaiians to get
onto their homestead lands except in our County. Our County does not do Section 8
housing mortgages on Hawaiian Home Lands. This to me is travesty only because many
Hawaiians who could live on Hawaiian Home Lands under the Section 8 HUD housing
mortgage program are not being allowed to do that if in fact they're being denied
housing. So I would like the County to take a look at that issue and find out exactly why
we're not able to do that because it's personal for me when people of my congregation,
when family members are not able to move onto their homesteads because that program
is nonexistent in our County_ Thank you.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, any questions for Tasha?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Good morning, Tasha.
MS. KAMA: Good morning.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: You say that Oahu has this program.
MS. KAMA: Oahu does. The Big Island and Kauai.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So ... only on Maui then.
MS. KAMA: Only on Maui and our County.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you.
MS. KAMA: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Any ... Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Mr. Chair, I, I will address that issue, Tasha, because years
ago I looked into that and there is an explanation as to why we don't have that program
here in Maui County.
MS. KAMA: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much, Ms. Kama. Any last calls for additional individuals
wishing to testify? Thank you very much. Members if there's no objections we will
close public testimony at this time.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No objections.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you .
. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY ...
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HHS-4

COUNTY HOUSING POLICY (C.C. No. 05-132)

CHAIR MATEO: Um ... we have just one item on the agenda today. It's HHS-4, County
housing policy. At our last meeting this Committee started the discussion in addressing
the methods to satisfy housing requirements. We walked through the specific category as
shown on our matrix. We had the Director of Housing and Human Concerns qualify and
justify the numbers that were used in the proposal that was submitted to us by the
Department, and she shared the rationale in other particulars included in this section as
well. Likewise, Maui Nui Housing Task Force and Maui Tomorrow, uh, did the same
exercise and addressed the same specifics--the methods to satisfy housing requirements.
After hours of discussion, the numbers used as a starting point for our soon-to-be-drafted
bill in this Committee was done through, done so through consensus. The numbers that
was identified is 25 percent for affordable housing requirement if housing is provided onsite for sale or rental units, 40 percent requirement if housing provided is offsite, in lieu
of payment of monetary contributions 50 percent of the number of units multiplied by the
average sales price of the market housing in the total project area. We also included
provision of the developable lands or lots, and other in-kind service or facilities. And the
example of that in the discussion referenced community centers, fire stations, etcetera.
The Chair had assumed that immediately following that meeting on September 16th
where we recognized the previously mentioned numbers as the housing requirements that
we would've received a lot of comments and concerns from the development industry
and others with a stake in housing. To the contrary the comments that was received were
from the general public commending the attempt of this Committee in addressing our
County serious housing situation as well as the efforts to address our resident workforce
needs. As a matter of fact, since comments were not being received, I had our
Committee Staff call developers and consultants to ask for feedback of the numbers that
this Committee recognized as the starting point for our housing policy. Without a doubt
the silence was deafening. What this signaled to me was that our numbers were right on
the money, there were no complaints, there were no comments, problems so the comfort
level started to quiver for, for me because we needed information from the industry
people themselves. Their own input is important as we all attempt to shepherd this effort
to develop a housing policy that works. A few days ago, however, I did receive written
comments from the Maui Contractors Association which had, Members, been placed in
your binders, as well as verbal comments from both Alexander & Baldwin who will be
submitting comments in writing soon as well as verbal comments from Maui Land &
Pine. And I definitely appreciated that input, and today alone we have received
numerous e-mails and we have received faxes all expressing their comments and views
on the policy. So I'm sure that the Members now are looking forward for the opportunity
of reading all of these communications.
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To the Members the Chair needs to apologize for ... to the Committee for not being able
to provide you with a working draft bill today as I had previously intended. There were
issues that has, that had, had arose that limited us so the Chair and Staff will continue in
that effort to create a bill, a draft bill as soon as possible. And if you all can recall at the
closing of our meeting, the Chair referenced options that, that we could consider other
than just percentage points. That example that was cited was the opportunity for a
developer to develop homes within a specific range that would be within the target group,
uh, offering homes from a high and I believe I used the figure 400,000 as the high level.
With this project there would be no need for affordable units since all of the homes will
be well within the target category. Beyond this then the requirements would kick in. We
were looking at options and that was a beginning of opportunity in trying to address the
different means and methods.
This morning before going on the bulk of the meeting which would be around the triggers
that would meet compliance of the housing requirements, I'd like to recognize Member
Tavares who has been working on recommendation for awhile and she had disseminated
information on that recommendation, and at this time Member Tavares the floor is yours
and thank you. Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you, Mr. Chairman, and Members. I apologize that I
was not able to attend your September meeting as I was away ... of course we've been
discussing affordable housing for quite a number of years and I'm very happy, Mr. Chair,
that you have made this a priority for your Committee and for this Council. My memo is
dated October 6th that you all should have in front of you. And basically I'm . . . I
reference the fact that during all of our discussions on individual projects we frequent,
frequently raise concerns regarding our workforce housing or employee housing or the
gap group housing. So in addition to the overall need for affordable housing in the range
that's up to 100 percent of median income there is a need for housing and those in the
120 percent and higher ranges of the HUD median income guidelines. So I'm throwing
this out for discussion presenting it for discussion and I propose in this piece of paper,
pieces of paper to increase the percentage of affordable housing units required to 80
percent of the total number of units, and while doing that in conjunction with to expand
the percent of the median income to 160 percent. The break down of the percentages, the
percentages of all units is outlined there. So in the 50 to 120 percent category ... excuse
me, Chair ... would be 30 percent, in the 121 percent to 140 percent category or range
would be 30 percent, 141 to 160 percent would be 20 percent. Anything above that
would be 20 percent to come up with your 100 percent so this actually addresses a range
of housing.
On the next page, which is actually everything I think combines so it's easier, easier to
follow, on the table that's presented there on the far left first column is the percent of
median income from, ranging from 50 percent to 200 percent. And I took this off of the
HUD guidelines that I believe Ms. Lee had provided to this Committee some time ago
during one of our discussions. The second column is the income that would be required,
and this is based on a family of four and a mortgage interest rate at 6 percent, and I
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understand that that may not be the mortgage interest presently, but anyway that second
column represents the type of income the family would have to have in order to be placed
in whatever percent of median group. The third column is the cost of the, of the unit, the
dwelling unit, and it ranges at 50 percent of median income from $113,700 all the way up
to ... if we look at the 160 mark, the price of the home there is $454,700. I think that ...
while we want to focus on critical needs for housing, I think one of our critical needs is in
the workforce area. If you look at the incomes from 120 percent it's a family of four
income should be $74,820 annually. At the 160 percent level it's $99,760. So
theoretically you could have maybe two teachers that, you know, are married or have a
household, and each one of them after teaching for seven, eight years or whatever would
be making around 45, $50,000 I think it's pretty accurate. I haven't checked all these
figures, but I think there are a lot of our people, working folks here that fall into that
range for annual income and they would not qualify for something that was at 120
percent. So the gap group is what I'm addressing here.
And in actuality if you compare it to what's being discussed in the Committee, if you go
back to the first page I have a line drawn under the 120 percent area, 30 percent of the
housing would be in that, in that range from 50 percent to 120 percent. And I think
currently we may be talking about 20, 25 percent and, and, in that same range, and then
the other ranges are, you know, 30 percent total and it's broken down there with 10
percent at each level. I think there's room for lots of flexibility besides lots of discussion
about this. There could be incentives built into this to encourage the developers to
produce more homes at anyone of the levels at the lower median income in a tradeoff for
putting more so-called market homes on the, on the block.
So let's say if you had 100-home development, that's the easiest thing since the percent
works on 100. If you had 100 homes you would be required to build 30 of them in the
120 percent and below, 30, 30 of those homes, but if you say if you were able to do 35
then I would say you look at the 141 percent or 160 percent and be able to reduce those
number of homes required to 15 then that would free up so to speak five additional units
that the developer then could market at whatever price they wanted to.
So I just throw this out for discussion, Members, and this was, you know, by no means
deep thought and lots of research went into this. I have been thinking about it for a
number of, of months now, but just put something in writing now for, for our discussions
and for comments. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Member Tavares. Members, any questions? Mr. Pontanilla
followed by Ms. Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair, ...
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Don't ask me hard questions.
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: No, no. I not going ask you hard questions. The work that
Charmaine did is terrific. I know I did share some of my interest in this, in this regards
and the only difference that I have over here looking at Chapter 2.86 the definition of
affordable housing being 140 percent below median income and below median income.
And what I had in mind was not to limit the percentage on the various gap groups but
take it as a lump sum. In other words between the 60 percent, 200 percent median
income that the affordable housing component should be 25 percent. And when we look
at the gap group, 121 to 140 percent, I had 20 percent for the particular gap group. As we
all know, you know, we've had a lot of people that testified and some of 'em really don't
know, um, you know if they qualify or don't qualify. In fact we had a person that came
over here and testify and, you know, after his testimony, while we took a recess I
approached that person and he told me that, you know, he works for this company and his
wife works for the Department of Education and both of 'em makes more monies than
what was being planned as far as this one particular project. So, yeah, we need to
educate, you know, not only ourselves but people out there about this median income so
that, you know, they are aware that, you know, some of these numbers that we talk about,
you know, they may qualify or may not qualify. So for me what I had in mind was rather
than break it down to the different median income groups was to lump it up like 60
percent to 120 percent, uh, 25 percent of these units would be affordable and that gives
more flexibility. And I think at one point the Department of Housing and Human
Services [sic} had requested that rather than hard numbers. So just my comments, Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much Mr. Pontanilla. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I really appreciate Charmaine just putting something out
there. I think that's what all of us are trying to do is find something that works. One of
the questions I would have, because I like the bracketing and the breaking down and then
putting some of the gap group housing in there which, you know, in a lot of cases we're
being told well, you're just gonna get only high market or high-end development if you
make the affordable requirement too great so I like this.
One of the questions I would have is how does this, and I know Ms. Anderson isn't here
today, but maybe one of the things we could do in Committee, Mr. Chair, is how does
this track with the actual demographic of our population of people in those various
brackets? Like do we have 50 percent of our popUlation that's under 100 percent of
median income. And I'm trying to find some way that we can parallel the group of
individuals in our community and the families that would be going into this housing
'cause if we put too much on the high end what's gonna happen at least with our current
policy is that after the expiration of so many days on the market in that particular bracket
then what the standard has been is once that period expires it automatically goes to
market priced homes so then it's open to anyone and that's what we don't wanna have
happen.
And then the other thing, and I know that Charmaine you weren't here last time, but one
of the things that we ... I still think have to consider is what is gonna happen, because
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we still have that 201G process which is 50 percent which is automatic fast tracking.
Whether we like it or not they can come through the State, and what kind of incentive can
we put into this that would make it more attractive than automatically having somebody
look at this and go oh, no way. I'm going to the 201G and I can ... plus I can get all
these exemptions. So we don't wanna have that unintended consequence of having
people feel that this is not an attractive alternative.
So those would be the things that I would still, you know, want to look at or have the
Committee look at because even in the old Act 15 project, which was the precursor to the
201G, that particular process gave 60/40 which was really great, but if you look back in
some of our reports and the majority of homes that are still owed by developers to the
County for affordable units, one of those areas which was an old Act 15 project in
addition to Villages of Lealii was Puukolii Village. Well, because of a bill that was
passed at the State Legislature that 60/40 mix has now gone by the board. So those units
because ostensibly the reason for the passage of that bill at the State level was because it
was unrealistic. There was no way that that housing was ever gonna be built at those
percentages, but the whole justification then for keeping this on our list also is that well
that was the requirement then. They were saying it was umealistic. What can we learn
from that experience and then what can we also see out of that updating of our list, uh,
how can we see if those units are ever gonna be able to be delivered, and obviously with
the passage of that bill, all of the requirements under the old Act 15 are no longer in
existence so those units are pretty much gone to us. So how can we work with the people
who we're promising those units?
So those are my thoughts, Mr. Chair. I applaud Councilmember Tavares for being bold,
and for putting something on the table that's different from the direction that we've been
going and I look forward to the continued discussion.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Member Johnson. Any additional questions? Maybe if, the Chair
would like to ask Ms. Lee if you'd like to comment on Member Tavares' proposal.
MS. LEE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I'd say it's an interesting proposal. A couple of things I'd be
concerned about. Number one, this amounts to roughly a 70/30 breakdown, but I think
there needs to be a distinction between long-tenn residential and resort development. I
don't really believe they're the same thing. Resort development already has an
Ordinance 294 applies to resort developments and transient accommodations which could
include housing. I think we have something in place and I believe that ordinance is
sufficient. So I think that distinction needs to be made and resort development should be
excluded, one.
Secondly ... and I just ... one small comment. This is the 2005 HUD affordable sales
price guidelines.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, not '04?
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MS. LEE: No.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Well, you gave me the chart (laughter).
MS. LEE: It's the most recent-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
MS. LEE: --that we have. And third I would say if you decided to go with this kind of matrix or
breakdown, I would strongly suggest that you develop a credit system. For instance if
you require 50 percent, a developer or applicant to build a house affordable to those
earning 50 percent of median income, then I believe that that unit should receive
something like three credits. And the reason why I say that is because as you have here
on your schedule you have for those earning 50 percent of median income the unit cost
would be $113,700, but from the figures we have been receiving very recently that the
cost on that unit is in the neighborhood of $200,000 that's the developer's cost. So the
developer then loses on that one unit $86,300. On the next one the developer loses
$56,200. On the next one 70 percent of median income developer loses $26,100 and
starts to be in little bit of a plus on 80 percent and it seems that probably 90 percent, 100
percent is a break even. So from 100 percent and below that developer is definitely
taking some major loses. So my thinking is that's why you allow up to 60 percent and
over of median income, but remember then the gap group homes or homeowners will
have to pay 50,000 plus more (end oftape 1A) in order to provide the housing for the 50
percent, 60 percent, 70 percent, 80 percent of median income. So that's where, you
know, I would be a little concerned. You know I would hope that if you're going to
move in this direction that a credit system be allowed or created.
And finally I would say that perhaps you should consider making those ranges a little bit
bigger. Like for instance 50 percent, 60 percent sometimes it's really hard to, to find
people exactly at 50 percent of median income, 50, 51 ... 50 to 60. You might, you
might do 50 to 70 give a 20 percent, 20 point spread rather than a 10 point spread.
Sometimes we have very, a very difficult time of qualifying people because there are
only so many qualified people between 50, earning 50, between 50 and 60 percent of
median income. So if you make those categories too tight you exclude a lot of people.
So those are the four comments I have, Mr. Chair, and keeping in mind that I just
received this information.
CHAIR MATEO: Yeah, thank you very much. Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, thank you. I was happy to hear the comments
from Director Lee. I think she made some very good points that we need to be in
consideration as we work this proposal much more detailed. I would just like to maybe
ask my colleague from Upcountry is this geared just to single-family development?
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No. No, I would ... it's whatever ... well, this table is
geared to single-family development. There is another table in the guidelines that has to
do with multifamily, and I think what I am going for is maybe ... if we can come to
some kind of consensus on the general policy or approach and I think all of the things
like what Alice is saying I'll comment about later, but there is and Alice can certainly
jump in here 'cause I understand there is a separate table for multifamily units.
MS. LEE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: This one just applies to single-family but I think we can use
this as a jumping off point.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And I just ask that, Chairman, because I believe that there
may be some areas of the percent of income and possibly as we go further below the 100
percent that maybe the more realistic alternative housing program which we'll be looking
at is the multifamily rentals and find a way ... and again I just share this because I was
able to spend at least half a day with part of our leadership of our House, Finance and
Senate Ways and Means to find a way that maybe through this type of rental or lease
program a percentage can be used to help build up equity in a rental type of situation then
they can move onto the single-family or more upscale multifamily type of unit,
Chairman. I found it kind of intriguing that, you know, we have people at the State level
also concerned about the housing crisis in the State not just Maui. So I just share that,
that there's obviously, you know, multiple jurisdiction partnership so we can have to
assist us and I'd be open to that. But as part of this percentages, one of the things off the
top of my head, Chairman, that I would share with my colleague is . . . you know one
thing then that I'm willing to look at to make this work is either go with land in lieu or to
eliminate cash in lieu options except for maybe certain small family subdivisions and
eliminate the option to give us cash. 'Cause I think we have our general opinion,
Chairman, that we want the units, we want the dwellings for the residency, and I would
say part of the details I would put up is that we may need to put up up front a percentage
that needs to be built before anything else. And we can do our part. We can coincide and
say pay for the road or something else as far as maybe assisting in timing so they cannot
use that as an excuse why they cannot fulfill their commitments or conditions of
approval. You know we did some success in the '80s, Chairman, from the State, State
level, they built homes. And I think maybe we need to look at some of the tools they
utilize and see if it applies, would apply currently to our situation and see if we need to
incorporate some of the things that was done in the past that help provide those units
cause I don't believe entitlement is the problem, Chairman. That was the argument
decades ago. Council's of the past have entitled big, big projects like the Maui Lani's
and whatnot, okay. Thousands of units got entitlement. We still don't have enough
houses. So besides leveling the playing field, Chairman, maybe we need to have a new
playing field and get off the old. I'm willing to even go that far.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Any additional questions, Members? The Chair
would like to ask the Maui Nui Housing Task Force partner to also comment on Ms.
Tavares' proposal. Do you have a copy of her ...
MR. ROSATI: I left it up ... if I could actually ... Meleana could you bring that down for me
'cause I did review it.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: There's one right next to you.
CHAIR MATEO: Right on the side. Right on the side of you.
MR. ROSATI: Oh, I'm sorry. Thank you. Well, I ... in general, Mr. Chair, I applaud Member
Tavares' attempt to address the people above where our policy stopped, you know, which
was 140 percent 'cause if you look on that second page chart, you know, at the 140
percent level well today's price that's 380, there's simply nothing on the market for a
family to buy anywhere close to that and so that portion of the policy I'm very aware of
the need of those people, and those are the people that I think that are leaving the island
much to the detriment of our community. As to whether or not requiring 80 percent in
projects is feasible I question, but I think that the intent is sincere and, you know,
representative of what we wanna accomplish.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. Yeah, I guess at this particular point for, for us, you
know, it's gonna be real important that we also hear from the development community as
well in terms of what is workable and how to meet the intent of the proposal. So that's an
element that we are yet to hear from. Myself I think this is an incredible demonstration
of thinking outside of the box which is exactly where we need to go, and this again offers
us what we've been talking about since the very beginning the option and that's what we
haven't had in the past. The option to take a look at how policies can actually work and
I'm real excited that you provided this opportunity for us and taking a look at another
perspective because most of the times when we take a look at the policies because we've
been only dealing with one policy for the last number of decades we're stuck with
percentages, we're stuck with numbers. So being able to look outside the box as far as
this is, this is just an exciting opportunity for us, Member Tavares. So I'm hoping that
the development community and all the stakeholders in the housing venue will again
come forward and provide their comments, and we will need the time to digest, you
know, all of this because this is quite extensive for us so ... Member Tavares go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, thank you very much, Mr. Chair. And I thank my
colleagues for ... and the resource people and Ms. Lee for the comments I ... you know
I think this is kind of a composite of comments that have come up for the last several
years that I've been on the Council and it's just putting something in writing to address I
think what some of us were talking about it. Mr. Pontanilla had a proposal before ...
even talking with Ms. Lee about, you know, the gap group informally, talking with you,
Mr. Chairman, most recently and I gotta share with you folks that my original request or
proposal was going to be a real bomb because I was gonna talk about 100 percent
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affordable project up to 200 percent of median income. Now if you look at that chart on
the second page that would put the unit cost at $662,800. So you know it might sound
like out of this world kind of thing, but it wasn't that out of this world but, you know, I
did defer to the Chair and we had a nice conversation so I pulled it back a little bit to give
us a better starting point. I think what we have here, you know, the points that are
bringing, that are being brought out are all really good points but ... not but, in addition
to some of the comments that were made here I think what we have in this affordable
housing 800 pound gorilla that we're trying to attack here is we got this huge forest called
affordable housing and we got ... after we determine the direction we wanna go in then
we can look at the individual trees within that forest. And I think that as a County we
have the ability, the capability to put out incentives to make it a situation where the
residents, the workforce people, they will all benefit from a program like this and not put
any development company out of business. So I think there's ways that we can work
'cause we keep hearing time is money so that's why you see a lot of the
recommendations have expedited process that is money, hard cash to the developers if
they can get their projects fast tracked. If they know what the rules are of the game, what
the requirements are, they can prepare those and bang come in and they could even . . .
we talk about 45 days. If they meet all the requirements we want it ... could be done in
two weeks. If we have the will to do that, if we're serious about providing affordable
housing for our community, this is the direction we've got to go in, but we need to let
everyone know what the rules are on this playing field whether it's level or unleveled, or
a new field everyone's got their home rules, home court rules I guess we'll call it. If
everyone knows what they are that will make the process run a lot smoother. So I think if
we can agree in principle to a direction that would address the gap group along with the
affordable as defined now that we would be well on our way to I think finding a policy
that would fit a diverse bunch of needs of our working class people especially. Thank
you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: I agree. Thank you, Member Tavares. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, I'm sorry. One other thing.
CHAIR MATEO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I just wanted to do a correction. Ms. Lee is correct it is the
2005, but the part that's 2004 was the median income of the family of four was based on
2004. No? Correct, please.
CHAIR MATEO: Clarify, Ms. Lee.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: The median family income is also updated to 2005?
MS. LEE: Yes. Sixty two thousand three fifty this matrix.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. Thank you. We stand ... I stand corrected on that.
So all is 2005 then. Thank you for that clarification.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Mateo. I ... one of the things that I also think that
we need to keep in mind continuously is that this is making an assumption that a private
developer is going to be building the housing. One of the benefits we have here in our
County is having companies like Lokahi, Habitat for Humanity, other nonprofit entities
and even MEO has, you know, tried to help in whatever manner they can, Mr. Ridings as
well. So what I'm looking at is if this can be let's say looked at not so much with
building in a profit margin or if we're looking at a nonprofit helping to I guess actually
implement this, these numbers are not unrealistic because a nonprofit has the capability to
bring in Federal money. They have the capability to bring in private donations. They
have a lot more financial wherewithal that they can bring to the table which would at
least help to subsidize some of the cost that we're looking at. So when I'm looking at a
proposal such as this I don't look at it just as a developer building a house. I look at it as
okay if we can move towards these goals how can we creatively reach these levels? If
you will remember, Mr. Chair, I think in one of the other discussions we had about
development in general, one of the comments that was made was when somebody moves
into a house and I think Councilmember Tavares has said like let's say the home is worth
$200,000, but they really only paying $113 or $114,000 for it, what happens to that
equity? Why are they instantly going to be getting this equity? So to me I look at that's
where you come in with the buyback provisions or the disincentives to people actually
liquidating and pulling that equity out which is really not in many cases earned equity. It
would be tantamount to speculation. So I would think of how we can actually partner or
look towards our nonprofits and perhaps if somebody was, as Councilmember Tavares
was mentioning, willing to come up with let's say a higher percentage, we should move
those people through a priority system to the front of the line. If you're gonna deliver to
us exactly what we need to implement in our community plans, in the wishes of our
community, in the workforce housing that we desperately need, then I think those
incentives should be built in and we should be able to move that person ahead of maybe
even a 201G project, but find some mechanism whereby it is an incentive for a builder
whether they're partnering with a nonprofit or whether they're doing it on their own to
come forward with this kind of proposal. And as other Members have said the
infrastructure is also another way that if they're willing to build certain key infrastructure,
which is going to help facilitate other development and maybe reduce the cost for
housing in other areas that might otherwise have to pay their share of that impact fee, I
think that's also important.
And one final thing and that is that in our resort development we do need to look at that
policy. As Ms. Lee stated we do have that ordinance, but is that working for us? And
how is the impact that's being created by particularly the jobs that are being created
which don't pay benefits which sometimes are only part-time or on call, how is that
14
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actually affecting the level of income of our workforce which is now precipitating the
other problem of can we even afford housing.
So those are the things that I am really looking at and however we can corne together I
think we should do this in an expeditious way not forgetting that we don't wanna rush
forward with something that's not a workable policy, but how can we put even the
fundamentals in something very rudimentary together so that that's the beginning point,
and that at least will be something going in that every developer will know that they're
facing.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay. Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Members, at this time we ... Ms. Tavares
first of all thank you very much, and Members I urge you to take the time to again go
through the recommendation for continued discussion. We do have two Members that
will be leaving the Committee meeting shortly. So I'd like to start discussion on the
other item that I, I wanted to, to discuss today and that is what triggers compliance of the
housing requirements and, and at this particular point the existing policy it is the change
in zoning that is that trigger. And in anticipation of the discussion we've requested an
opinion from the Department of Corporation concerning our, our authority to require
compliance of these affordable housing requirements. And the request to Corporation
Counsel copy of that letter is in each of the Members binders. What I was especially
interested in following our last Committee discussion last month was on the needs to
identify what triggers the compliance to the housing requirements other than applications
for change in zoning. Could the requirements also apply to all residential developments,
including property which does not require land use approvals; applications for State land
use District Boundary Amendments that are less than 15 acres; applications for
non-decennial community plan amendments; applications to establish development
standards for a Project District and, and we are yet to receive a written response from
Corporation CounseL So I will take all opportunities since he's here to go through a
verbal response to our request. So at this time I'd like to ask Mr. Kushi if you could
respond to, to these inquiries that we've provided you in writing.
MR. KUSHI: Yes, Mr. Chair, and thank you. For the record your request is dated October 4th.
We got it on October 4th and in the request you give us until October 1i h so that's why
you don't have anything in writing, but I will try to respond verbally and, and this is
subject to our research and a written opinion or response.
The question is if and when you do corne up with a AHR, affordable housing requirement
policy, etcetera, what then triggers it as I understand your, your, your-CHAIR MATEO: Correct.
MR. KUSHI: --questions. Let's take the easy one's first ... number three, will a applicant
seeking to establish a Project District comply with the ARH [sic} our response will be
yes and, and these are existing Code provisions, and if you all would look at your Title 19
zoning code ... under Chapter 19.45 entitled "Project District Processing Regulations",
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there is a statement saying . . . statement in there saying that the Council may approve
unilateral agreements with or without modifications, etcetera. The process is that anyone
wanting to establish a Project District would have to go through the Planning
Commission process. At that point in time if it gets through that route, it comes up to this
body, and then there are various applications, requirements, agreements. This body can
then look at it, approve it, disapprove it or modify it. So the answer would be yes.
Next one would be ... (cough) ... will this trigger apply to State Land Use District
Boundary Amendments involving less than 15 acres. Again, the answer will be yes. You
look at your County Code under Chapter 19.68 entitled "State Land Use District
Boundary, uh, Boundaries", this is a process whereby through the State HRS all
properties wanting to change boundary amendments from ag to urban, etcetera, 15 acres
or less, the State has chosen to have the County review that process. It sets forth various
procedures, etcetera. Again the process would be, they would go through the Planning
Commissions, then they would eventually come up to this body. In that code section or
chapter, again it states prior to enact. .. , the enactment of an ordinance affecting any
reclassification, boundary change, the Council may impose conditions, etcetera, etcetera.
So again, it has a provision and authority which reveal that you, this body can then
impose requirements.
The next one is a little dicey. Will this trigger apply to non-decennial community plan
amendments. And Member Tavares correct me if I'm wrong, but I'm not too familiar
with this process. I understand it was amended recently effective this month. And I'm
not too sure that these types of, of property specific requirements would apply to a
community plan amendment because the community plan in our minds, of course we've
taken the position it's a guide but that is debatable, but in my, our minds also that
community plan amendments involve the community as a whole. It's not site specific to
an extent where the site shouldn't mesh with the balance of the area or it's not site
specific to, enough to impose various property specific conditions. That being the case
we would be very wary if such requirements would apply to community plan
amendments, but again more thought and review would be needed.
The last one is that ... and, and this evolved through discussions with the Chair Mateo
and his able staff and also subsequent discussions with Director Lee. We had looked at
the possibility of putting these type of requirements be it 15, 10,20,25,50,80 percent
requirements in a separate stand alone chapter closely related to possibly what you, what
this body has done with the hotels. As you all know there is are ... , (cough) ... excuse
me ... a requirement in Chapter 2.94 that any hotel before they get a building permit
needs to provide one unit for every four, four hotels rooms. Why could this not apply to
any residential subdivision? Again, more thought and drafting would be needed, but this
will not apply to zoning, this would not apply to any of the previous land use processes.
This would apply to anybody who comes in for a subdivision, for a building permit, for
any residential project. Whatever the requirements would be there would be a quota, let's
say a quota, and then of course there will be a lot of exclusions and exemptions, but I
believe if you can pass this stage, in our mind it would not be a land use ordinance so it
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would not go through the whole entire nine yard process, but if you can get to that point
then it would then apply to subdivision stage. So that I think is what is meant in Chair
Mateo's item number four. If you can get through that stage, if the Members can follow
me, then you will look at the subdivision code in Title 18 and it would then become a
requirement to be enforced by Public Works that in any subdivision references will be
made to a recorded affordable housing agreement. As Member Johnson knows under the
Title 18 design standards, you have the park assessment fees as part of subdivision
process. In that section you have ... call it what you want ... you have the ability to, the
County has the ability to or requirement to collect monies to assess and if they don't
collect .... or to accept properties or collect monies so you have a sort of system. Our
office would have to really look at a distinction between inclusionary or exclusionary
zoning, and the other boogeyman called impact fees or exactions. However, this is where
our discussion is at right now. So Member Mateo, Chair Mateo, I don't know if that
make sense but that's where we are.
CHAIR MATEO:
earlier.

Thank you, Mr. Kushi. Member, Member Hokama you had a question

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Just one for some clarification from Mr. Kushi, please,
Chairman, under his comments regarding community plan portion. I recalled that you
mentioned the difficulty we would have if we use that process because in general it
wasn't site specific but a total community approach I guess to a large portion. But if the,
an amendment came in for a site specific property then could we look at imposing site
specific (end oftape 1B) with conditions and triggers.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Kushi ..
MR. KUSHI: Yeah, Member Hokama I guess I confused myself on that one too. These
amendments would be site specific because they're non-decennial. They're parcel by
parcel, right. Otherwise you can come in, you have to come in only every five, ten years.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Right.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Right.
MR. KUSHI: So they will be site specific. However, if you impose requirements on this
applicant let's see Mr. Joe, and if I have a parcel right next to him with the same
designation, there's a question about, you know, why not me too? Why only, only him
you know? So that's what I'm saying about him. If you're gonna impose for him you
should impose for the whole area that may be a question. That would be his argument.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: But if we came up with a comment or a statement that said
for the whole area, we would anticipate, let's use Ms. Tavares' easy number 100 units
that should be for this type of housing or, or dwelling units, would that be administrable
by the department responsible for each departments?
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MR. KUSHI: Again-COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: It's a general statement about this one category within the
community plan area.
MR. KUSHI: Okay. Again, I apologize because not much thought has gone into this, but just,
just looking at it now I mean what you would need to do if you wanna affect the entire
community be Wailuku-Kahului or Lahaina, is to amend the definition of residential and
then it applies to everybody, but you may then have some vested rights-COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Right.
MR. KUSHI: --problems or timing problems.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I understand what you're saying, counselor. Thank you.
Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chair. You know I'm glad Mr. Kushi
brought up the comparison with the park assessment because I think if it's tied into
building permits that it is equally applied I guess across the board to whoever has a
building permit or seeking one. Even in the park assessment ordinance there are triggers
when certain things kick in and even I think right now it's at any units in excess of three
whether it's for subdivision units or lots in excessive of three. So I think if we looked at
the park assessment ordinance portion and the framework that they have there that gives
us a good jumping off point, and years ago I researched how park assessment ever got
started. Something you probably would never wanna look into, but it was a very long
and arduous process that took several years. Even when they had something to start with
they had a bill or whatever, but I think that because it's gone through I think a lot of
thought went into that framework and if we could follow or use that as like I said as our
template to work on our housing policy we could ... we also want to look at what's
going to be, you know, administered easily as Mr. Hokama's pointing out, and also easily
understood by whoever's reading it who might be interested in doing things. If not all of
us are gonna get deluge with phone calls about does this apply to me, how corne I gotta
do this and that ... so that might be a good, you know, a good jumping offpoint to look
at it through the building permit process and have that be the trigger for when our policy
would kick in. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Tavares. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes. And, and in addition to looking at when it is actually
triggered, the thing that we always have the problem with is the length of time that
sometimes these requirements are assigned to the property if ... if you don't have
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institutional memory, often times what happens, just like with our deferral agreements,
we have all kinds of deferral agreements where people are SUp ... , they are obligated
legally underneath the, you know, their land use entitlement to pay for certain portions of
infrastructure and yet to my knowledge we haven't collected a dime on that. So my
whole focus I guess would be to look at what happens, you know, if they don't fulfill the
requirements how, how is this ... you know do you have this requirement on for 20
years. And if you don't do anything with the land it never triggers it ... at what point do
you actually have to come up with this? Now obviously it's gonna say oh, well, when we
build. And yet look at some of the old hotel agreements that we have they have the old
formula for, you know, I think it was five to one, you know, for their units or six to one
yeah, and, and they're using that. And yet today in today's market when they're actually
building the units this is when we need, you know, the requirements. So I don't know. I
would like Members to think about what period of time, you know, is there a certain
length of time even on the land use changes. I know that we've talked about that that's a
different subject but it's really important. And then the final thing Mr. Chair, and I know
that your time is short today, but perhaps if Ms. Lee could address next time the issue of
the Section 8 and why we kind of, you know, have gone a little bit different route and I
think it precedes her 'cause this decision was made awhile ago. So anyway thank you,
Mr. Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair. In regards to the Section 8, you know, since
the other county does have it, if we can ask the Department of Housing and Human
Services how we can get it here on Maui so that we can benefit it or the Hawaiian people
can benefit the Section 8 program also.
In regards to Mr. Kushi, uh, regarding the parks accepting land in lieu of in . . . for a
subdivision and within the subdivision can we accept land rather than units?
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Kushi.
MR. KUSHI: Member Pontanilla, are you talking about the park assessment? Or what place?
CHAIR MATEO: Yeah, you mentioned about, you know, accepting land, although we don't
have any policy, I don't think we have any policy in regards to land in lieu of units for
housing ... my question is, you know, if we can accept land within a subdivision,
basically looking at infrastructure, you know, infrastructure would be there, accepting the
land so that we can have some nonprofit organization put up the housing in regards to
following the CC&Rs of the development so that they don't stick out like a sore thumb
and then keep everything in perpetuity.
MR. KUSHI: Member Pontanilla, I would think in the context of affordable housing policy
requirement, if they don't provide the units on site, and your question is in lieu of that
could they provide just the land?
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: On site.
MR. KUSHI: On site. I think it's, it would be, uh, consistent assuming that the cost of the land
is what they would've paid in lieu cash.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So it's no problem with doing that then?
MR. KUSHI: It's not no problem. It has to be consistent.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay, fine, thank you. Chair, the other question that I had in
regards to affordable housing, I think a year and a half ago we sent a memo to the
Planning Department regarding bonding of affordable units and basically the intent was
that if the developer doesn't provide the housing unit within a specific time frame that the
County would impose a bond to create that affordable ... well those affordable housing.
If we could have maybe the Planning Department kind of explain where they are at in this
venue-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIRPONTANILLA: --I'd appreciate it.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. The Director is with us this morning. If Mr.
Foley would be able to come down and respond to Mr. Pontanilla's inquiry. And then
also Mr. Foley while you're here if you could also comment on the discussion that has
been ongoing.
MR. FOLEY: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. First of all, with respect to that memo I, I don't recall
seeing that memo. I, if you could send us another copy I'd appreciate it, but it really
doesn't sound like a question for the Planning Department. It sounds like a question for
Corp. Counsel as to whether or not a bond could be required. I . . . maybe I'm
misunderstanding the question but it really doesn't sound like a question for us. It sounds
like more either for housing or Corp. Counsel. I did wanna comment though on
something that Mr. Kushi said. He said I believe that they've taken the position that
community plans are a guide, that's directly contrary to Bill 84 which says that
community plans have the effect of law, and we have previously had a lot of discussion
about this and Mr. Moto has agreed with me that in the community plans when the
statement says "must" or "shall" that's a mandatory requirement not a guide. So I just
wanna make that clarification we don't consider the community plans to be a guide.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: In regards to the bonding of projects, I did work with Mr. Kushi
in creating a proposed ordinance that was sent to the Planning Department and the
process was that the Planning Commissions on the different islands would have taken it
up to the community before it comes back to the Council for final approval, and this was
done maybe year and a half, two years ago. At the time because of manpower
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requirements the thing was put off or file 13 I guess, but I think the Planning Department
should bring forward this particular ordinance so that we can move on with this particular
bill.
MR. FOLEY: Well, I guess my response was that if, if Mr. Kushi prepared such a bill we'll
process it through the three Planning Commissions, but I, I never heard of this before. So
I'm wondering if maybe it was more than a year and a half ago.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chair, can we send follow up on that?
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. And just for clarification purpose the Chair
forwarded two prior requests as well asking for the status of that particular request that
was submitted to them more than two years ago so we're still waiting. Unfortunately we
haven't gotten that response so the Chair will again make a copy ... no, the Chair will
make copies of the letters that we had sent prior and in addition to yours we'll send it to
the Department and then try to get some kind of response.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.
CHAIR MATEO: Members any additional questions? Mr. Kushi the ... I guess going back to
your explanation of the response to the letter that was forwarded, the last example the,
which is all residential developments, would that effectively cover the previous three or
the other three items on the list?
MR. KUSHI: If, Mr. Chair, if, if such a thing can be done I believe it would because then it
would be enforced at the building permit subdivision stage, and of course it would be
a ... I would think it would be a minimum requirement you know ...
CHAIR MATEO: Okay.
MR. KUSHI: And it would have language, language in it. When I say it, the proposed new
ordinance, stand alone new ordinance. It would have language in it saying that this does
not waive the Council's ability to require more or less or whatever.
CHAIR MATEO: So then we still would be able to as a Council be able to maintain our-MR. KUSHI: In, in, in a situation where an applicant comes in for a change in zoning, for a
community plan amendment.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay. And as the Council then we still would be able to retain our authority
in being able to place higher conditions on request for change in zoning?
MR. KUSHI: Or lower via resolution.
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CHAIR MATEO: And then one more question, Mr. Kushi. Stand alone would, would the
inclusion also include properties already with appropriate zoning?
MR. KUSHI: The thinking would be correct, yes, because they have no . . . aside from the
zoning they have no other entitlements pursuant to case law unless they had a preliminary
subdivision approval, unless they've invested land and moving dirt ... and the cases can
state further more the particulars, but if they just land banking I don't see why not.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay, thank you. And, and I'm gonna respond--go ahead, Ms. Johnson, go
ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I just have one question too and I don't know if you can
answer this, Mr. Kushi, but this would be in regard to in a case where they haven't
actually subdivided the land like where they're doing the undivided interest by forming I
guess it was their either LLC's or they're doing their condominium property regimes
where they never really subdivide you're saying, if I'm understanding you correctly, then
if you tie it to the building, the actual issuance of a building permit?
MR. KUSHI: Yes. We would kind of use the same methodology or processes how the County
assesses park assessment.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. KUSHI: Park assessments can be at the subdivision stage, at the condominium stage at any
stage that there's more than three units.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, any additional questions? Mr. Hokama
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Mr. Chairman. If you would consider sending a letter to
Director Lee and her Department, I'm curious to see if they have a, uh, information for us
... we basically have always based things on family of four and, you know, I've been
made aware that we may want to at least be apprised of the situation of families with
smaller of just one adult, you know, single-adult parent earning income and what does
that do to that single parents family's ability to have a roof over their heads. So if the
Department has some information and whether or not she can give us percentages of "x"
amount you know as part of the current Section 8 program ... and they're within this
type of income areas I think that might be helpful for us as we try and craft and not to
have people or families fall through again.
CHAIR MATEO: Db-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: 'Cause I think you know there's a need ... one thing that I
like about Ms. Tavares' proposal is it appears to me a strengthening or a ... making a
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statement about how to protect the middle class is something that I, I have a keen interest
in supporting that group that tends to always pay the bills and fall through the cracks. So
that was one, one question.
The other thing, Chairman, I would ask is if ... and again I haven't finalized or put forth
a draft as in regards to other land use categories and whether or not housing requirements
should also be applicable. I'm talking about commercial business industrial. I'm
working on a square footage formula that other jurisdictions have already enacted and
currently utilize to address a form of assessments I guess we could say to help provide
additional housing units on, on, for Maui. So if that's okay, Chairman, I would ask that
you allow me to you know continue to work on that proposal to be submitted to you and
the Committee.
CHAIR MATEO: Absolutely, Mr. Hokama. The Chair will be very receptive in, in awaiting
your submission to the Committee. Member Johnson and Mr. Pontanilla both had
references to the Section 8 question that was brought up earlier. At this particular point
in time because that is not part of the agenda item for discussion, the Chair will provide a
letter to the Department asking them for explanation and information and if she can
submit a response to myself and to Ms. Kama and we'll disseminate that information to
all of the Committee Members. At this time, Members, at the call of the Chair we're
gonna call for a five minute recess. Recess. (gavel)
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

10:27 a.m.
10:40 a.m.

CHAIR MATEO: The meeting will reconvene. Members, thank you, thank you for that break.
And just as a reminder there's two Members who will be leaving us in a few minutes so
we will ... this meeting will not extend the full course of the afternoon. We will end
when the meetings of the morning we will end when the other two Members need to
leave. We ... I open the floor up to the Members again for continued discussion with
Mr. Kushi on the material he covered regarding our communication to him. Members,
any additional comments on the Chair's letter to Mr. Kushi? Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, thank you. I, I would also ask Mr. Kushi if it
would be appropriate during some of the entitlement process that it would also not hinder
the appropriate Planning Commissions to make those same recommendations of a
requirements. I think they currently can, but let's say for under Project Districts,
although we set the general parameters through the ordinance, I believe there's portions
that come later the more details of the Phase II, Phase III approval process whereby Phase
II you will need the Commissions approval or decision prior to anything happening
within the Project District under Phase II approval, and then if it's a Phase III approval of
course the Planning Director will need to give his or her will have to give their approval,
and whether at those stages also can certain conditions be considered. And maybe one of
the things to make it clear is after we get appropriate comment from Corporation
Counsel, Chairman, that we may wanna include the appropriate language in the proposed
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ordinance so that if there's a need to refer back to enabling legislation or where authority
carne from it would be clearly stated that it was through an ordinance that the Council
reviewed, had comment on and made final determination.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Members any addi ... , Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Mr. Chair, because it's not on the agenda today, either the
State bill that I referenced earlier which is gonna impact Act 15 or old Act 15 projects
some of which are on our affordable housing list as units owed, I will write a separate
transmittal to Ms. Lee and then we'll try and get clarification on where that stands and
how that affects those units whether there are actually any units owed then with that
change in the State law. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Thank you. And just for information purposes, Mr. Hokama, the
information you requested from the Department regarding family size and income that
had already been provided to us by the Director so we are in the process of making copies
so you should be getting it shortly.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay. Members, any additional questions for Mr. Kushi or for the
Department? Then at this time just for information purposes, Members, I've requested
maps that will help us to visually comprehend the actual land that is zoned for housing,
its location, where residency ... where, where residential zoned areas are located, where
the Project District areas are, etcetera, and this will help us in being able to actually see
the, the larger picture, and hopefully by our next meeting we will be able to distribute that
information to, to each of the Members. And again I continue to emphasize the fact that
this Committee is still in discussion on the development of the housing policy. Nothing
that we have met in consensus with at this point is set in stone. We still have to address a
whole gamut of issues at this particular point that includes things for example the
administrative components of the policy, the definitions that we need to address, the
housing credits, applicability, and qualifications and alike. So this is still work in
progress for all of us. And I'm hopeful that at our next meeting that all of the Members
had the opportunity to take a look thoroughly through the various recommendations
which now includes Member Tavares' recommendation to us and, and you know do your
homework, and by the next time we get together, Members, the Chair would like to start
at least kind of like chopping away at what we need to do. We need to corne up and
make decisions and that determination I'm gonna ask that we go through at the next
meeting. And there also be an inclusion of Mr. Hokarna's consideration as well, but
nonetheless for the last couple of meetings we have met on various issues and discussed
various components and would be good opportunity for us at the next meeting to, to start
corning up with definitives. And I need to again remind the Members that as I indicated
in our last meeting, this process that we're going through is just the beginning. After the
policy is completed for us, this Committee will then focus on the process the developers
need to go through in making their projects move forward. We've got to be able to work
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with them in expediting the processes and streamlining the permitting process, and
address the planning and water issues as well. The challenges continue, continues to be
needs that we need to make processes a lot more friendlier. If we expect the developers
to adhere and participate in the development of affordable housing projects, especially in
accordance to the new requirements that we're crafting for the people of this County,
then we need to help them get through the arduous task of get, you know, of dealing with
bureaucracy. The red tape continues to add costs and delays in the development of
projects. So as we expect them to build we've gotta expect us to help work with them
and we making the process a little more friendly and more available and the bottom line
is move, move it through quicker. So, you know, this is things that this Committee will
be addressing as soon as we're completed with the establishment of the policy. So I just
encourage the development community to please participate with us, we've asked
continuously. I don't wanna make individual phone calls anymore. So we need you to
participate with us. And for your information we will be inviting members of the
development to our next Committee meeting and ask your comments on the proposal that
Ms. Tavares has submitted for our consideration, as well as for the considerations of the
triggers that we have been discussing today, and we will be reaching out to you and
asking you to come and participate and that's about as, you know, as much as I can do
other than driving over to your home and wake you up, but we need you to come and I
don't know how much more to emphasize that, that fact. So, Members, we're gonna
defer this item ifthere's no objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, since you mentioned your intentions for the next
few meetings, then I would just like to throw out another approach quickly.
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I think all of us have heard various comments about the
length processes take for decision whether it be approve or disapprove and how that
impacts of course costs, the ability to provide timely delivery of units. I think one of the
things that through our enactment of Bill 84 and that we are already now planning to
enter the general plan review process, I will be naming members to those advisory
committees as well as moving onto community plan updates, that maybe instead of, one,
waiting for proposals, maybe the County, through the Administration and the Council,
maybe we would designate or initiate designations such as a Project District that might
not be the right tool but I'm gonna use that for now, Project District provide the
entitlement, tell them what we expect out of there, and let's say we expect "x" amount of
affordable houses we'll put in the entitlements, we'll put in the standards, and we'll also
tell that through the departments out of this five pre-approved plan design can go for it,
and within certain times you can, we can put out RFPs for development of that, but
instead of waiting for where a developer/landowner may want to do something, we may
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wanna consider saying this is where we believe the next community or residential
development should be and so we're gonna designate it and give it appropriate
entitlements, standards, so that we can check off before we do it is there sufficient water,
what is the future plans for the transportation system, is the adjacent community already
building the next school system like the Maui Lani's and whatnot. And that may be
another way to approach it, Chair, is we in advance of the request for designate areas to
build the housing and not wait for a proposal to come to us and then two years later, five
years later a unit may be constructed. So I throw this from a different perspective. I
think it has opportunities for us, Chairman. You may not make all of the landowners
happy but, you know, we're here for the greater community and that may be one
approach to this crisis, Chairman. Thank you. (end of tape 2A)
CHAIR MATEO: Members, any announcements? Well, then the Chair would like to thank all
of you for your active participation and of course I look forward to our next meeting.
The Chair can't remember the last time I had a full Committee. We've got all five of us
here and I thank you for making your time available to us. Members, again, thank you
very much; department and Mr. Kushi, thank you very much. The meeting of the
Housing and Human Services Committee for October 6, 2005 ... (gavel) ... adjourned.

ADJOURNED:

10:51 a.m.
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